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Perry Township Board of Trustees  

Special Meeting Session 

December 10, 2024, 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

Call Meeting to Order 

Trustee Miller called the special meeting of the Perry Township Board of Trustees to order at 

5:01 p.m. to discuss the 2025 Administrative budget. 

Additions/Deletions 

1) Trustee Miller added a motion to utilize ARPA funds. 

Trustee Miller made a motion to utilize ARPA funds to reimburse the transactions scheduled on 

the supporting documents up to the maximum amount possible. Seconded by Trustee Nelligan. 

Trustee DeChiara stated he would like to see the 2025 budget regarding the money that is being 

reimbursed through ARPA funds allocated for Fasnacht.  

ROLL CALL: Mr.DeChiara, yes. Ms.Nelligan,yes. Mr.Miller,yes.  

2) Trustee Miller added a motion to authorize the Administrator to schedule informational 

meetings regarding healthcare. 

Trustee Miller made a motion to authorize the Township Administrator to schedule 

informational meetings with our broker for our people at the broker's availability. Seconded by 

Trustee Nelligan.  

ROLL CALL: Mr.DeChiara, yes. Ms.Nelligan,yes. Mr.Miller,yes.  

Trustee DeChiara asked the question of whether the meetings were going to be mandatory or 

voluntary.  Trustee DeChiara stated that with such a change in what will be offered,  the first 

round of meetings should be mandatory or strongly encouraged to attend. Trustees Nelligan 

and Miller stated they didn’t want to make it mandatory but agreed to use the terms, strongly 

encouraged. Discussion continued whether to make the meeting mandatory. They all agreed to 

say attendance was strongly encouraged.  
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2025 Administrative Buget  

A discussion was had on the 2025 Administrative budget.  

A discussion was had on the Township newsletters, and all agreed to go ahead with the January 

newsletter and they would decide after that how many pages the coming newsletters would be along 

with how often to send out issues throughout the year.  

A discussion was had on the upcoming changes with health care coverage.  

 

 

 

Adjournment: 

The Board adjourned at  5:43 p.m. 

Trustee Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee Nelligan. 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Miller, yes. Ms.Nelligan, yes. Mr.DeChiara, yes.  

 

  

 

 

 

             

Matt Miller, President                      Craig Chessler, Fiscal Officer 

  


